
 
 
 
 

T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 
 

TO:  The Honorable Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM:  Delilah A. Walsh, General Manager 
 
DATE:  October 12, 2022 
 
RE:  Water Utilization Study Report – September 2022 
 
 Attached for City Council review is the September 2022 report of water utilization 
for those accounts that are metered and for which readings are taken by the Utility. 
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General Manager 
334 Front Street 
Ketchikan, AK. 99901 
 
(907) 228-5603 phone 
(907) 225-5075 fax 
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